
To Whom it May Concern, 

I am writing to express my concerns for HB 3063. While I am not opposed to vaccinating, I also feel it is 
extremely important to afford people a choice when it comes to their children’s wellbeing. If vaccines were 100% 
safe and effective, then the choice to vaccinate would be a no-brainer for many of us. Unfortunately, there is 
actual cause for concern when it comes to the possibility of an adverse reaction from a vaccine, and sometimes 
those reactions can be life altering or life threatening. I am not talking about the MMR vaccine causing autism- we 
all know that myth has been debunked. However, there is enough research and cautionary statements from both 
vaccine manufacturers and the VAERS reporting system (regulated by the CDC and the FDA) that demonstrate the 
fact that vaccines carry their own inherent risks.     

Part of this risk is due to some of the additive ingredients in vaccines. The most alarming 
to me are Aluminum, Polysorbate 80, FORMALDEHYDE, ABORTED FETAL TISSUE AND ANIMAL 
DNA. Aluminum mixed with Polysorbate 80 crosses the blood brain barrier. The amount of 
aluminum far exceeds the safe recommended dose in just one vaccine.  There has not been 
adequate research or safety tests on the effects of aluminum and the amounts that are given in 
these vaccines. 

I am also concerned about the fact that pharmaceutical companies that make these vaccines are 100% 
exempt from liability. This is a 60 billion dollar industry that has LEGAL IMMUNITY from lawsuits if my child were 
to be injured by their vaccine. What accountability do these companies have to make a safe product when they are 
exempt from liability, and their purpose is to profit as opposed to altruistically keeping the population healthy? I 
question the integrity of a system that allows vaccine makers to “donate” millions of dollars every year to the 
people who help determine the suggested vaccine schedule (American Academy of Pediatrics), and allows vaccine 
makers to conduct their own safety studies on their own product.  

Recently, Robert F. Kennedy sued the government, and won, because there have been no independent 
studies on how these vaccines are affecting our children for the last 30 years. As a part of the Vaccine Act of 
1986, when pharmaceutical companies became exempt from liability, the HHS Secretary was responsible for 
reporting their findings each year to Congress including safety and efficacy research, manufacturing and licensing 
research and adverse reaction reporting. However, HHS filed no reports on vaccine safety for 30 years. Please click 
article below to read in more detail.   
https://www.aimintegrativemedicine.com/aim-integrative-medicine-blog/why-kennedy-sued-the-government-
over-vaccine-safety-won 

HB 3063 would require all vaccines to be completed on a particular vaccination schedule in order for a 
child to attend school. This would be requiring parents to put their children at risk for adverse reactions that have 
not been adequately tested, or reported, and subject their children to a system that lacks integrity and 
accountability. I feel this level of government intervention in our medical and personal choices is unwarranted, and 
frankly unsafe. In conclusion, there needs to be more research, accountability, and integrity in the system before 
requiring mandatory vaccines for all children. Thank you for your time and consideration in this matter, and I hope 
you will choose to oppose HB 3063 and allow your constituents to retain their medical freedom. 

  

Alissa Martucci 

Hood River, OR 
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